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Reference: Proposed amendments to IFRS 15 
 
Dear Board Members, 

 
The Comitê de Pronunciamentos Contábeis - CPC (Brazilian Accounting 
Pronouncements Committee)1 welcomes the opportunity to respond to this exposure 
draft. 

We are a standard-setting body engaged in the study, development and issuance of 
accounting standards, interpretations and guidance for Brazilian companies. 

Our detailed responses to the specific questions posed in the ED are set forth in the 
following pages. 

If you have any questions about our comments, please do not hesitate to contact us at 
operacoes@cpc.org.br. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Silvio Takahashi 
Chair of International Affairs  
Comitê de Pronunciamentos Contábeis (CPC) 
 
                                                      
1
The Brazilian Accounting Pronouncements Committee (CPC) is a standard‐setting body engaged in the 

study, development and issuance of accounting standards, interpretations and guidances for Brazilian 
companies. Our members are nominated by the following entities: ABRASCA (Brazilian Listed Companies 
Association), APIMEC (National Association of Capital Market Investment Professionals and Analysts), 
BMFBOVESPA (Brazilian Stock Exchange and Mercantile & Future Exchange), CFC (Federal Accounting 
Council), FIPECAFI (Financial and Accounting Research Institute Foundation) and IBRACON (Brazilian 
Institute of Independent Auditors). 
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Question on the effective date 

The IASB proposes to amend IFRS 15 so that entities would be required to apply IFRS 
15 for annual reporting periods beginning on or after 1 January 2018. Earlier application 
would continue to be permitted. Do you agree? Why or why not? 

 

Answer to question 1 

We agree. We believe that the reasons exposed in Basis for Conclusion BC6 are real 
concerns for the companies in our jurisdiction and a one-year deferral effective date 
would be helpful for implementation IFRS 15. 

 


